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Comment Period on the Waste Isolation Pilot Plant Renewal Draft 
Permit Extended 

NMED responds to request for a 60-Day Extension of the WIPP Renewal Draft Permit 

Comment Period by providing a full 120 days for public comment 

 
SANTA FE — On January 24, 2023, the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) received a 
request for a 60-day extension of the WIPP Renewal Draft Permit comment period signed by fourteen 
individuals representing eleven organizations. Three reasons were given for supporting the extension 
request, including the conflicting timeframe of the 2023 New Mexico Legislative Session. 
 
The comment period already included fifteen days above the requisite 45 days required by the 
regulations. However, given the reasons listed in the request and the important nature of the Renewal 
process, NMED has granted the request. The comment period will now end on April 19, 2023 at 
5:00 PM MT.  
 
This change is reflected on NMED’s Public Comment Portal. The January 24, 2023 extension request, as 
well as the approval letter, may be found on the NMED WIPP News webpage at 
https://www.env.nm.gov/hazardous-waste/wipp/.  
 
When a public hearing is granted in this matter, the comment period will automatically be extended to 
the close of the public hearing, in accordance with 20.4.1.901.A.6 NMAC.  
 

### 
 

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, 
as required by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning 
non-discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 
504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the 
Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination 
programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: Kathryn Becker, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite 
N4050 | P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 or (505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@env.nm.gov. If you believe that you have been 
discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator. 

 
### 

The Environment Department’s mission 
is to protect and restore the 

environment and to foster a healthy 
and prosperous New Mexico for 
present and future generations. 
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